DEMOCRATIC SOCIALIST REPUBLIC OF SRI LANKA

MINISTRY OF MEGAPOLIS AND WESTERN DEVELOPMENT

REQUEST FOR EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST

(CANDIDATE SELECTION)

Inland Water Transport (IWT) Project (Phase 1)

Implementation of the proposed Inland Water based passenger
ferry transportation service (Phase 1) as a
Private Public Partnership with the Government of Sri Lanka (GOSL)

Reference No.: [MoM&WD/TDP/TP/IWT/10]

The Sri Lanka Land Reclamation and Development Corporation (SLLRDC) under the Ministry of Megapolis and
Western Development (GOSL) invites potential candidates to indicate their interest in implementation
(“the Implementation”) of the proposed Inland Water Transport Project (Phase 1).The Implementation includes
design, build, operation and management of the Wellawatte - Battaramulla (IW1) ferry system in compliance
with the Megapolis Transport Master Plan developed by the GOSL in 2016.As proposed, the implementation of
Inland Water Transport ferry service on IW1 is intended be the first phase of a water based transport system that
is foreseen on additional routes of Fort - Union Place (IW2), Mattakkuliya - Hanwella (IW3) and any other routes
(including ocean connectivity) found to be feasible.

Candidates will be shortlisted on the strength of the EOIs which comprises a responsiveness check, financial
capacity and operational experience evaluation. For the pre-qualified candidates a detailed RFP document will
be made available.The selected candidate would be bound by all the terms of the PPP agreement to be entered
into with the SLLRDC.

The EOl document will be made available on the website of the SLLRDC (www.landreclamation.lk/web). A link
to this will also be made available on the Megapolis website (www.megapolis.gov.lk). Further information can
be obtained from the Inland Water Transport Project Unit, Sri Lanka Land Reclamation & Development
Corporation, No. 03, Sri Jayawardenapura Mawatha, Welikada, Rajagiriya, Sri Lanka or by emailing
slirdcwmu@gmail.com.

Expressions of Interest must be delivered in a written form to Chairman of the Project Committee Inland Water
Transport Project, 13" Floor, Sethsiripaya, Battaramulla, Sri Lanka, either in person or by postal mail before
1400hrs on 24. 07. 2017. The envelope which contains the EOI shall be marked as “Application for
Prequalifying (EOI Stage): Development of Inland water based passenger ferry transportation on Build, Operate
and Transfer (BOT) basis including Financing”

Secretary,

Ministry of Megapolis and Western Development,
Member, Cabinet Appointed Procurement Committee
17* floor,“Suhurupaya’;

Sri Subuthi Road,

Battaramulla, Sri Lanka
Tel: +94 11 2862412 Fax: +94 11 2875600
E-mail: secretarymmwd@gmail.com




